MINUTES OF THE 209th MEETING OF THE BORO.OF CHESTER HEIGHTS COUNCIL HELD IN THE BORO. FIREHOUSE MONDAY JUNE 1st 1964 at 8.00 P. M.

The meeting was called to order by President Hobaugh, with all members present excepting Mr. Farr and Mr. Gardner.

The minutes of the May meeting were read and approved.

The following receipts were reported and handed to the Treas.,

Ernest Pahl Bldg. Permits \$21.00 Theo. Buckley Fines \$20.00 " "Plumb. Permits 16.00 D. H. Hamilton 40.00

The following bills were approved and ordered paid;

Penna. Assoc. Boros. \$ 7.80 Dela. Co. Clerk of Courts \$ 5.00 Dela. Co. Times Adv. 19.75 L. E. Kerns 3rd. 42.00 John Rapp Salary 46.00 C. Hildenbrand salary 37.50 Mileage 24.40 70.40 " mileage 17.10 54.60

The Treasurer's report was read and approved.

Mayor Breneman read a letter from the State Highway Dept. in reference to traffic control devices. This was referred to the Highway Committee.

The Highway Committee advised that Chas. DiSalvo has been engaged to clean the Boro. roads. The Highway Comm. was also authorized to make temporary repairs to the side of Wawa Road not to exceed \$50.00.

Mr. Smitheman, reporting for the Public Safety Committee, advised he has contacted the Highway Dept. in reference to the walkway on Valleybrook Rd. New Business; It was unanimously "RESOLVED, That in accordance with the provisions of Act #80, the Council of the Borough of Chester Heights desires to participate in the Interim Tax Assessments on new construction within the said Borough, therefore the Council of the Borough of Chester Heights hereby requests the Delaware County Board for the Assessment and Revision of Taxes to so advise the District Assessor".

The meeting then adjourned.

Hilton E. Jones,

Secretary